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COMMUNITY AUXILIARY NEWS 

 

   Newly elected officers was just one order of 

business at the most recent Auxiliary meeting.  

The officers elected were Mary Marrs, President, 

Larry Womack, Vice-President and Renee 

Hicks, Secretary-Treasurer.    

  The Community Auxiliary Garage Sale was set 

from 7:30–3:30 on Friday, May 2
nd

, and from 

7:30–1:00 on Saturday, May 3
rd

.  Volunteers are 

needed  beginning on Wednesday and Thursday 

prior to the sale.  Please notify one of the officers 

if you are willing to help them in some way. 

   Anyone needing furniture, appliances, or other 

items picked up for donation for the garage sale 

can either notify the office or one of the officers  

or take them to Fire Station #2 no later than  

May 1
st
.    

   Members voted not to have the Easter Egg 

hunt. 

   They voted to have the annual Pancake 

Breakfast sometime around Memorial Day. 

 

 

LOOK AROUND YOU! 

 

   Do  you need a free place to dump the trash on 

your lot or in your yard?   We are providing 

dumpsters for owners in Arrowhead Estates to 

assist you in cleaning your lots.   These 

dumpsters will be arriving by May 2
nd

 and will 

be here for approximately 2 weeks.   They will be 

located in the area of Fire Station #2. 

   PLEASE do not place any lumber or tree limbs 

in these dumpsters as they should be burned on 

your own property.  Car batteries can be placed 

by the building on the ground and any metal 

may be placed on the metal trailer.   Please make 

every effort to place other  items inside the 

dumpsters. 

 

   Let’s take this opportunity to get a jump on 

Spring cleaning for our area. 

 

IMPORTANT OWNERS MEETING 

 

   QUORUM NEEDED!    This is first and 

foremost for the upcoming property owners 

meeting scheduled for April 12, 9:00 a.m. at Fire 

Station #1.   Without a quorum of 125 lot owners 

we will be unable to conduct any business. 

     One of the first things you as owners need to 

do is to formally elect an Election Committee.  

After that election, you need to formally elect 

two Trustees.   

   Even though two Trustees have recently been 

appointed, Jenny Scoggins, for a 3-year term and 

more recently Vicque Farris for a 2-year term,   

they both need to be elected by the homeowners 

or others need to be nominated for the same 

positions. 

     There are many items to be discussed on the 

agenda, such as, financial reports, road repairs, 

street signs, and break-ins just to name a few.  

Please make every attempt to attend. 

 

BREAK-INS 

 

   The office has been notified of three more 

break-ins in the last month.   We assure you the 

police department has been notified of our 

problems and have recently been sending 

unmarked cars into the area. 

    With the help of some alert homeowners, extra 

property lighting and some additional 

neighborhood watch volunteers, we hope to have 

these break-ins reduced or even brought to an 

end. 

 

NOTES 

--- Most recently we had a dog run over and 

killed by a speeding homeowner.  The speeding is 

getting worse as is the running of the stop signs 

in our area.   Please try to obey the driving rules.                   

--- Homeowners know that dogs are to be kept 

on a leash, but some feel that we all need to be 

more observant. 
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